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Agricultural Marketing Service, USDA § 1221.226 

normal business hours of each county 
FSA or AMS office. 

(b) Persons can determine the loca-
tion of county FSA offices by con-
tacting the nearest county FSA office, 
the State FSA office, or through an on-
line search of FSA’s Web site. 

(c) Each eligible producer shall cast a 
ballot in the county FSA office where 
FSA maintains the person’s adminis-
trative farm records. For eligible per-
sons not participating in FSA pro-
grams, the opportunity to vote will be 
provided at the county FSA office serv-
ing the county where the person owns 
or rents land. A person engaged in the 
production of sorghum in more than 
one county will vote in the county FSA 
office where the person does most of 
his or her business. 

(d) Each eligible importer will cast a 
ballot in the Marketing Programs 
Branch, Livestock and Seed Program, 
AMS, USDA, Room 2628–S, STOP 0251, 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW., Wash-
ington, DC 20250–0251; Telephone: (202) 
720–1115; Fax: (202) 720–1125. 

§ 1221.224 Facilities. 

Each county FSA office will provide: 
(a) A voting place that is well known 

and readily accessible to persons in the 
county and that is equipped and ar-
ranged so that each person can com-
plete and submit a ballot in secret 
without coercion, duress, or inter-
ference of any sort whatsoever, and 

(b) A holding container of sufficient 
size so arranged that no ballot or sup-
porting documentation can be read or 
removed without breaking seals on the 
container. 

§ 1221.225 Certification and ref-
erendum ballot form. 

Form LS–379 shall be used to vote in 
the referendum and certify eligibility. 
Eligible persons will be required to 
complete a ballot in its entirety, vote 
‘‘yes’’ or ‘‘no’’ to continue the program 
and provide documentation such as a 
sales receipt or remittance form show-
ing that the person voting was engaged 
in the production of sorghum during 
the representative period. The person 
or authorized representative shall sign 
the ballot certifying that they or the 
entity they represent were engaged in 

the production of sorghum during the 
representative period. 

§ 1221.226 Certification and voting 
procedures. 

(a) Each eligible person shall be pro-
vided the opportunity to cast a ballot 
during the voting period announced by 
the Secretary. 

(1) Each eligible person shall be re-
quired to complete Form LS–379 in its 
entirety, sign it and, provide evidence 
that they were engaged in the produc-
tion or importation of sorghum during 
the representative period. The person 
must legibly place his or her name and, 
if applicable, the entity represented, 
address, county and, telephone number. 
The person shall sign and certify on 
Form LS–379 that: 

(i) The person was engaged in the 
production or importation of sorghum 
during the representative period; 

(ii) The person voting on behalf of a 
corporation or other entity is author-
ized to do so; 

(iii) The person has cast only one 
vote; and 

(2) Only a completed and signed Form 
LS–379 accompanied by supporting doc-
umentation showing that the person 
was engaged in the production or im-
portation of sorghum during the rep-
resentative period shall be considered a 
valid vote. 

(b) To vote, eligible producers may 
obtain Form LS–379 in-person, by mail, 
or by facsimile from county FSA of-
fices or through the Internet during 
the voting period. A completed and 
signed Form LS–379 and supporting 
documentation, such as a sales receipt 
or remittance form, must be returned 
to the appropriate county FSA office 
where FSA maintains and processes 
the person’s administrative farm 
records. For a person not participating 
in FSA programs, the opportunity to 
vote in a referendum will be provided 
at the county FSA office serving the 
county where the person owns or rents 
land. A person engaged in the produc-
tion of sorghum in more than one 
county will vote in the county FSA of-
fice where the person does most of his 
or her business. A completed and 
signed Form LS–379 and the supporting 
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